March 31, 2010 

	Senator Richard Lugar 

306 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20510-1401
	Senator Robert P. Casey, Jr. 

393 Russell Senate Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20510


Dear Senators Lugar and Casey: 

The organizations listed below are members of the Interfaith Working Group on Global Hunger and Food Security. We write to you today to commend you on S. 384, The Global Food Security Act of 2009, passed by the Senate Foreign Relations Committee on March 31 last year.

We applaud you for raising attention to and proposing increased funding to support food security and rural development – two areas that have been regrettably overlooked when it comes to international financial support. We especially like the fact that S. 384 expands agricultural development assistance to include sustainable agriculture, nutrition, and poverty. 

We enthusiastically support your proposal for a Special Coordinator for Food Security to advise the President and implement a coordinated strategy. It is critical that the United States respond to food insecurity throughout the world with greater coherence among the various U.S. government programs and we believe that a Special Coordinator based in the White House will greatly enhance U.S. efficiency. We have been watching with great interest the administration’s development of a Global Hunger and Food Security Initiative and will be among its greatest advocates for funding and implementation.  

We also support the inclusion of an Emergency Rapid Response to Food Crises Account in S. 384 which includes allowing for funds for local and regional purchases of food aid, and emergency non-food assistance. This is an important step forward in ensuring a quick and efficient U.S. response meeting unexpected food assistance needs. 

We want to flag a concern with one provision of S. 384 that some fear could expand the scope of agricultural research to require it to “include research on biotechnological advances appropriate to ecological conditions, including genetically modified technology.” While we know it was not your intention to exclusively favor biotech research, we believe the language creates unnecessary uncertainty and could even lend itself to unintended interpretation and implementation.  Accordingly, we suggest a small clarifying change. We propose the following rewording for section 202 (4) to say instead: “include research on technological advances appropriate to local ecological conditions.” 
Thank you again for your work on this important piece of legislation. We are animated by your efforts to improve the ways in which the United States can more effectively and comprehensively respond to food insecurity around the world. 

Sincerely, 

Africa Faith and Justice Network 

American Jewish World Service 

Church World Service 

Center of Concern 

Columban Center for Advocacy and Outreach

Conference of Major Superiors of Men 
Congregation of Holy Cross 

The Episcopal Church 

Evangelical Lutheran Church in America

Food and Water Watch

Institute for Agriculture and Trade Policy

Lutheran World Relief

Maryknoll Office for Global Concerns 

Medical Mission Sisters Alliance for Justice
Mennonite Central Committee U.S. Washington Office

Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.), Washington Office

Quixote Center 

Sisters of Notre Dame de Namur Justice and Peace Network
United Church of Christ, Justice and Witness Ministries

United Methodist Church, General Board of Church and Society

